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P1. Annex Q: IANA Budget 

 The costs of providing the IANA services by ICANN under its agreement with the 
NTIA are currently not sufficiently separated from other ICANN expenses in the 
ICANN operating plans and budgets to determine reasonable estimates of projected 
costs after the IANA stewardship is transferred away from NTIA. The need for clearer 
itemization and identification of IANA Functions operations costs is consistent with 
current expectations of the interested and affected parties of the IANA Functions, 
and the broader community as expressed in ATRT1 and ATRT2, to separate policy 
development and IANA Functions operations. As a result, the CWG-Stewardship has 
provided recommendations with regard to the information and level of detail it 
expects to receive from ICANN in relation to the IANA budget in the future (see 
Section III.A, paragraph 161). 

 In addition, the CWG-Stewardship recommends three areas of future work that can 
be addressed once the CWG-Stewardship proposal is finalized for SO/AC approval 
and again after the ICG has approved a proposal for IANA Stewardship Transition:  

1) Identification of any existing IANA naming services related cost elements that 
may not be needed after the IANA Stewardship Transition, if any. 

2) Projection of any new cost elements that may be incurred as a result of the IANA 
Stewardship Transition and in order to provide the ongoing services after the 
transition. 

3) A review of the projected IANA Stewardship Transition costs in the FY16 budget 
to ensure that there are adequate funds to address significant cost increases if 
needed to implement the transition plan without unduly impacting other areas of 
the budget. 

CCWG Accountability Dependencies 

 Enumeration of the relevant accountability mechanisms relating to the IANA Budget: 

 The ability for the community to approve or veto the ICANN budget after it has 
been approved by the ICANN Board but before it comes into effect.  The 
community may reject the ICANN Budget based on perceived inconsistency with 
the purpose, mission and role set forth in ICANN’s Articles and Bylaws, the 
global public interest, the needs of ICANN stakeholders, financial stability or 
other matters of concern to the community.  The CWG-Stewardship recommends 
that the IFO’s comprehensive costs should be transparent and ICANN’s 
operating plans and budget should include itemization of all IANA operations 
costs to the project level and below as needed. An itemization of IANA costs 
would include “Direct Costs for the IANA department”, “Direct Costs for shared 
resources” and “Support functions allocation”.  Furthermore, these costs should 
be itemized into more specific costs related to each specific function to the 
project level and below as needed.  PTI should also have a yearly budget that is 
reviewed and approved by the ICANN community on an annual basis. PTI should 
submit a budget to ICANN at least nine months in advance of the fiscal year to 
ensure the stability of the IANA services. It is the view of the CWG-Stewardship 
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that the IANA budget should be approved by the ICANN Board in a much earlier 
timeframe than the overall ICANN budget. The CWG (or a successor 
implementation group) will need to develop a proposed process for the IANA-
specific budget review, which may become a component of the overall budget 
review. 


